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1. The Committee on WIPO Standards (CWS), at its first session, held in October 2010, approved a questionnaire to carry out a “Survey on application numbering systems” (see paragraphs 18 to 22 of document CWS/1/10 and Task No. 30 in Annex to document CWS/2/12).

2. According to the said decision by the CWS (see paragraph 20 of document CWS/1/10), the Survey was conducted in 2012.  The International Bureau developed the online version of the questionnaire and made it available in the WIPO Standards Administration Database (WIPOSTAD), whereof the Offices were informed by the Circular C.CWS 28 of August 24, 2012.
3. Thirty five industrial property offices (IPOs) took part in the survey and provided a total of 66 responses to a questionnaire each of them describing a different numbering system implemented by the IPOs.  A summary of the responses to the questionnaire has been prepared by the Secretariat in the form of the Survey Report which is reproduced in the Annex to the present document.  The Survey Report is to be published in Part 7 of the WIPO Handbook on Industrial Property Information and Documentation (WIPO Handbook) – Examples and Industrial Property Offices Practices.
4. A draft document containing examples of application and priority application numbers, provided by the IPOs along with their responses to the questionnaire, including additional information on the codes used for indicating the type of industrial property rights, position of different parts of application number and other relevant remarks, has been also prepared by the Secretariat and is available as a CWS/3 related document  in English only.  The information contained in this draft document is pending on confirmation and, in certain cases, completion.
5. Materials related to this survey: the questionnaire, individual responses received and automatically collated results are available in WIPOSTAD at http://www.wipo.int/wipostad/en/surveys/ipo_practice/ under the title “Numbering systems”.  The individual responses and entries in collated results are available in the original language as submitted by the respondent. 

6. As it was decided at the first session of the CWS, the present survey focused only on application and priority application numbering systems currently used by industrial property offices.  According to that decision and within the context of Task No. 30, once the present survey is finalized, the ST.10/C Task Force should be requested to prepare a questionnaire for conducting a new survey on application and priority application numbers used by the industrial property offices (IPOs) in the past.  (See paragraph 22 of document CWS/1/10.)

7. The CWS is invited to:


(a)
note the Survey Report contained in Annex to the present document;


(b) 
consider and approve the publication of the Survey Report and the examples of application and priority application numbers in the WIPO Handbook, as referred to in paragraphs 3 and 4, above;


(c)
request the ST.10/C Task Force to prepare a new questionnaire regarding the application and priority application numbering systems used by the IPOs in the past, as referred to in paragraph 6, above, and to present the progress report or the corresponding proposal at the next session of the CWS.

[Annex follows]
